

Abbots Bromley Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan

Clerk to Abbots Bromley Parish Council



23rd May 2018

Dear ,

Abbots Bromley Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan

I write to you this evening to tender my resignation as chair of the Abbots Bromley Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan Group.

I have clearly heard the views of the community at the Parish Assembly meeting and I feel that following the comments received that my position as chair of the NDP group is untenable.

On a personal note this is really difficult for me as I've put all of my energy and considerable personal time into this process and I feel deeply saddened that I have been unable to see the process through to referendum and adoption. I hope that the community can come together to agree a Neighbourhood Development Plan as I still fundamentally believe that it is in the future interest of the community. Clearly what happens next will be a matter for the Parish Council to reflect and decide upon.

I intend to continue as a Parish Councillor until the May 2019 election as I have always seen the position as a huge honour. I do not wish to trigger elections and Parish costs but it is not my intention to put myself forward for either the chair or vice-chair role at the forthcoming AGM.

I am really sorry that I haven't been able to do better for the community in the role that the Parish Council entrusted me with.

Yours Sincerely,

Cllr Bryn Walters – Chair of the Abbots Bromley Parish Neighbourhood Plan Working Group <u>C.C.</u>

Abbots Bromley Parish Development Plan Group